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Statement of the problem: Native South Africans 
make use of Helichrysum aureonitens Sch. Bip. 
extracts for the treatment of a variety of infections 
and they are important in traditional medicinal  
preparations. Traditional healers argue that the 
season of harvest has an impact on the curative 
properties of plants. Different studies have also 
reported the effect of different geographical 
locations on plant species. No study has however 
reported the effect of seasons and different growing 
locations on the chemical profile of any Helichrysum 
species. Attempts to determine the effects that both 
seasonal variation and environmental changes have 
on H. Aureonitens’ phytochemical compositions 
will therefore provide useful information about 
the phytochemical properties of the plant, which is 
important for obtaining the plant’s maximum active 
component concentrations. 

Methodology and Theoretical Orientation: Above 
ground plant material was collected in two different 
seasons: early spring, with high rainfall and high 

temperatures (October), and late autumn, with low 
rainfall and lower temperatures (May). 

Findings: Using 1H-NMR based metabolomics to 
analyse and compare the chemical profiles of the 
plant in both seasons and locations, the significant 
effects of the seasons and the peculiar climates of 
different localities on the secondary metabolite 
profile of H. aureonitens was confirmed. The result 
showed that the levels of aromatics are favoured in 
the wetter sites for both geographical locations in 
spring.

Conclusion & Significance: Water availability is 
important for the production of high aromatics 
chemical in H. Aureonitens. Since this study is the 
first to report the effect of seasons and different 
climatic regions on any species of Helichrysum, the 
result can provide further insight into the effect of 
seasons and different geographical locations on the 
chemical profile of the nearly 500 species of the 
genus Helichrysum. 
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